PINWHERRY & PINMORE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING
16™ JANUARY 2025
AULD SCHOOL COMMUNITY CENTRE
MINUTES

Community councillors; David Logan, David Hall, Hugh Armour, Bob
Green, Stuart Muir, Sue Royce, Mike Chaimberlain

South Ayrshire Council; Alec Clark
Members of public; None
Apologies; None

Declaration of interest; None

Approval of minutes; David Hall approved the minutes, Mike
Chaimberlain seconded

Matters arising; None
Presentation; None
Police report; None

Elected member report ; Alec reported on the possible bridge cctv
which was permitted by South Ayrshire to be powered from the
street lights. Also he elaborated on the proposed National Park pros
& cons. Also he reported on the Quay Zone inside repair work which
was on schedule for reopening.

Planning & licencing report; It was noted that planning had been
applied for the new Girvan Primary School.

Treasurer report; David Hall reported that funds were at £12,463.86
after Public liability insurance had been paid at £101.54 & the
defibrillator window repaired at £37.46.



Correspondence; Letter that was received from PPCDT back in
October would be replied to as we now had more information on the
the questions that were raised, ie the peat trucks, Alec gave
permission to use his official response he forwarded to council from
Kevin Braidwood. Also the proposed National Park.

Public business; Bob Green offered to use contacts he knew to get
more up to date Police reports. Also the patient transport scheme
was needing a new administrator, an advert to be put together &
published. Alec Clark reported on the new Girvan Library which
would be situated in the newly refurbed McKechnie institute. David
Hall reported he would top up the Quay Zone funds.

Any other competent business; Bob Green to campaign & ask
around for more people to join our council .

Date of next meeting 20/02/2025

The meeting was closed at 2030hrs



